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Letter of Support — Southern Gateway Precinct Community Action Group

| am pleased to support the submission of Southern Gateway Precinct Community Action Group
(SGP), Dwyer Road Precinct. The SGP are proposing they advance to Stage 2 of Land Use
Infrastructure Implementation Plan (LUIIP) for the Aerotropolis. SGP are requesting that priority be
giving to the rezoning of the Dwyer Road Precinct to Flexible Employment Land. The Precinct
includes over 250 residential properties and approximately 748 hectares of land.

SGP is preparing a joint submission in response to State 2 of the LUIIP and are hoping to be provided
with an official decision about the timing of the rezoning of their precinct.

As the Local Member for Hume, | have met with representatives of this group on two occasions to
discuss this proposal for rezoning. They have provided a valid and soundly based approach to
presenting their position which is solely for the timely rezoning of the Dwyer Road Precinct.

As mentioned, SGP is a group of small landowners who are seeking a fair hearing and a positive road
forward so they can make well informed decisions about their future. Larger landowners have the
advantage of resources and knowledge about the planning processes. However, | have found the
representatives of SGP, Paul Coyto and Helen Anderson to be well informed and focussed on ways to
facilitate the rezoning of their lands in a constructive manner.

SGP are to be congratulated for their initiative and taking steps to work effectively as a large land
owner group rather than individually. By providing a shared objective and one voice they present an
organised and cohesive message on behalf of their community.

| note that the Dwyer Road Precinct is the only area that borders the Airport that does not have
confirmation about the timing of their future rezoning. All the other precincts within a 3km radius
have been advised that rezoning will completed at the end of this year. The residents of this precinct
however have no timeframe other than a formal statement that it will not be before the airport is
operational. They are concerned about the impacts on their health and lifestyle of living next to a
24/7 operational airport with this precinct also being affected by ANEC 20-25 noise contours.

The Southern Gateway Precinct Community Action Group (SGP), Dwyer Road Precinct, will be
preparing a submission that provides the justifications, rationale and strategies to facilitate a fast
tracking of the rezoning process. | ask that consideration be made to reviewing their submission and
the timeframe for rezoning.

Yours sincerely,
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ANGUS TAYLOR MP
Member for Hume
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